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April 20, 2020

Mendocino County Board of Supervisors
501 Low Gap Road, Room 1010
Ukiah, CA 95482

RE: - ADOPTION OF RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE DIRECTOR OF TRANSPORTATION
TO EXECUTE THE PROJECT DELIVERY AGREEMENT FOR THE SEISMIC RETROFIT
OF THE GARCIA RIVER BRIDGE ON EUREKA HILL ROAD, COUNTY ROAD 505,
MILEPOST 4.92, AND AUTHORIZING THE DIRECTOR OF TRANSPORTATION TO
SIGN ANY AND ALL AMENDMENTS TO THE AGREEMENT (POINT ARENA AREA)

Honorable Board Members:

The Garcia River Bridge on Eureka Hill Road is a seismically deficient bridge which is eligible for a
retrofit with funding from the Highway Bridge Program (HBP) and State money set aside for seismic
retrofits under the Local Bridge Seismic Retrofit Account (LBSRA). This road is the only road that
serves the private residences at the end of Eureka Hill Road.

The California Transportation Commission (CTC) is requiring Project Delivery Agreements from all
agencies for any remaining seismic retrofit projects. These Project Delivery Agreements establish a
timeline for project completion and need to be approved by the governing body. The Mendocino County
Department of Transportation is requesting authority for the Director of Transportation to sign this
agreement along with any and all amendments that may come about, in order to avoid any delays in
approval of funding by the” CTC. The project is nearly ready to advertise and is anticipated to be
constructed in the summer of 2021.

The HBP will cover 80% of the preliminary engineering costs with the local match funded through the
LBSRA, and 100% of the right of way and construction costs.

I will, of course, respond to any questions that you may have.
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